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P.09/06



Summary:-

The report refers to an appeal which has been lodged against the refusal of planning permission and sets out the arrangements for the consideration of an Appeal at a Public Inquiry.  Members are requested to identify how the Committee would wish to present the Council’s case at the Inquiry since the application was rejected contrary to Officer advice. 

Recommendation:-

Members consider the circumstances and indicate how the Committee’s views can best be represented. 

A Eales

Head of Planning Services

Contact Officer:
Angus Hutchinson
Ext:
 7173

Report to the Chairman and Members of the





P.09/06

Development Control Committee

1.0
Introduction

1.1
Members will recall that at their previous Meeting on the 16 December 2005, planning permission was refused under application no. 05/0497 for residential development at Watts Storage Depot, London Road, Carlisle.


1.2
On the 5 January 2006 the applicants, Barratt Homes Ltd, lodged an Appeal with the Planning Inspectorate.  The submitted form indicates the applicants/appellants wish that the Appeal be dealt with as an Inquiry.  At the time of preparing this report the Inspectorate had yet to accept the Appeal.

2.0
Current Position

2.1
It is likely that the Council will have to defend its decision at an Inquiry.  However, the Royal Town Planning Institute’s Professional Code of Conduct means that Officers are required to express their bonafide professional opinion when giving advice or appearing as witnesses.  Clearly, in those cases where Members have overturned the recommendation, as they are perfectly entitled to do, the professional Officer’s views given at an Inquiry will not support the decision and can result in an Officer effectively appearing as the appellant’s witness.

2.2
Members will recall that these situations have previously arisen.  The most notable in respect of Public Inquiries dealing with the refusal of planning permission at Jock’s Hill, Brampton and in respect of development at The Killoran, Wetheral.  In neither case was it possible for Officers to present the Council’s case and therefore the Committee nominated representatives to appear on the Council’s behalf.  Officers did, nevertheless, provide full support and advice to Members on how to approach the Public Inquiry.

2.3
In addition, Members may wish to consider the possibility of a suitable consultant also representing the Council if this proves to be feasible.


Report to the Chairman and Members of the





P.09/06

Development Control Committee

3.0
Conclusion

3.1
In view of the timescales that must be followed in preparing for Public Inquiries, particularly in the first instance in submitting the Council’s Statement of Case (the Rule 6 Statement), it is imperative that Members give direction as to how they would wish to proceed with this matter so that the necessary input can be provided.

4.0
Recommendation

4.1
Members consider the circumstances and indicate how the Committee’s views can best be represented. 

A Eales

Head of Planning Services

Contact Officer:
Angus Hutchinson




Ext:
7173
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